

Cascades Club Minutes
May 16, 1989

1. The regular meeting of the Cascades Club took place on May 16, 1989 at 8:00 P.M. Present were Chris Holloway, Pres.; Chris Beasley, Secy; Jean Seguin, Bldg & Grounds.
2. The Recreation Dept of West Hull, on Wed., May 31, plans a "Participaction Day" from 5PM to 10PM with twin city of Edson, Alberta. Cascades Club will have a fitness class open to public starting at 5 PM. Francois Lemay has a fitness instructor, and Bob Ripley will be present for a squash open house.

C. Beasley suggested having a sign made to put in front of the Club on that day. Chris Holloway has someone in Aylmer who may do it.
3. There will be an extra Executive on meeting Tues, May 30, to discuss the Beef BBQ. The date is Sat., June 10, and it will be an all you can eat beef and chicken bbq. Events to take place:
 - (1) Build steps up to main front door. Ron Grant is donating 15 railroad ties. Jean to look into prices of stone dust for next meeting. Chris H. to call Bernie as well. Will follow Phase I of Keith Saunders' plan, which is steps leading to main entrance (to foyer). Jean Seguin to organize work crew.
 - (2) Menu for the day is: Salad, Beef, Chicken, Potatoes, Rolls & Dessert. Discussion followed about things to do for the BBQ. This will be covered in more detail when all the members of the Executive meet on May 30 (see below).
4. Micheline Leduc (456-3590) will fill out form for reapplication to Province of Quebec for updating the incorporation of the Club for the past five years. C. Beasley to contact Micheline with the information required.
5. Melanie Hopkins had earlier suggested to C. Holloway that we need to place a light over the Cascades Club sign that is affixed to the building. Bob Hughes has a light and has volunteered to put it up in the next few weeks.
6. Grass cutting was discussed. It is a problem for Jean Seguin because he has hay fever. Jean suggested buying a lawn mower and having a rotation list of people to volunteer to cut the grass (once every two weeks).

Meeting Continued on 30 May:

7. C. Holloway mentioned that the mail boxes around the Club sign in front are ugly. He plans to will call Canada Post to try to have them moved a little way down the hill.

8. Murray McAllindon mentioned that he tried to get a lawn mower from Kingsway but couldn't. C. Holloway to talk to Judy Grant and Francois Lemay re: trading use of the club for lawn mowing and snow plowing. In the mean time, C. Beasley is to ask Tim Beasley if he will either donate the use of his sit-down mower, or mow the grass himself for the coming weekend. (Tim later agreed to mow it himself.)
9. J. Seguin suggested waiting to build the steps until the Fall, after we have some money, and after people are back from holidays. This was agreed to by all present.
10. Discussed a new player/possible member: Greg ? He has played a number of times without paying guest fees because he intends to join. General discussion as to how to bill him for period between now and September. It was decided to bill him \$50, which would waive past guest fees owed and will cover the rest of the summer. He can then join at the new season (Sept.) at the regular fees.
11. Murray suggested changing the timing of the billing for the new season so that we bill in the summer (June or July) for the upcoming new season in September, with second notices going out in September. It was agreed that this was a good idea, but no definite plans were discussed for this year. We still do not have anyone responsible for club Membership.
12. The BBQ was discussed at length, and members of the executive volunteered to be responsible for various chores and duties. (Refer to Annual Events file for details.) Dinner is to be served at 5 PM.
13. Next meeting: Tuesday, June 27th, 8:00 PM.